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Events

Annual Demotion

Rotary Clubs around the world change
their leadership yearly. In the beautiful

setting of the Bock's park-like backyard, this past Tuesday evening was Glendora Rotary's turn to thank out-going President
Rudy for his year of service, to roast him and reflect on the achievements of the club during his term. Having been presented
with a ceremonial plaque and a past-president pin, it was Rudy's turn to thank his Board and pass the president's pin and
gavel to in-coming president Kathy Clark. Kathy brings a wealth of leadership experience and a deep commitment to
international medical missions. The Club looks forward to her year at the helm.
Above Top Right photo: Outgoing Board from left to right: Kathy Clark, Lisa Frank, Steve Sciurba, Dennis Franklin, Christine
Smith, Jane Bock, Craig Henderson, Kathy Boyer, and Joe Cina. Thank you for your service!

"The Award Winning Club" that gets the
job done and likes to have fun! This was
proven at the demotion dinner as
President Rudy was presented with
District Gold Awards for Public Image,
Youth Service, and Club Service. A Silver
Award was received for Community
Service. Congratulations to every member
of the club, but especially to Joe Cina,
Public Image Director, Lisa Frank, Youth
Service Director, and Christine Smith,
Community Service Director. Delivering
the Awards in person were out-going
District Governor Mike Driebe and in-
coming District Governor Gilda Moshir.

A highlight of the event was Azusa Rotary
Past President Rae Kearney's presentation
of a 20+ year-old sweatshirt to Rudy that
he had loaned her when she was thrown
in the pool at Azusa Rotary's first
demotion.

Another highlight of the event was
learning that Tom Stricklin and Mike

Antenessi make a pretty good comedy
team and Dennis Franklin makes a pretty
membership chair. Three new members
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Programs

6/17 Mike Antenessi, Craft Talk

6/24 Outgoing BOD & President,
State of the Club Presentation

Events

Field of Heroes July 3-6

Movies in the Park:

July 11

July 18

July 25

August 1

August 8 - National Night Out

Birthdays

Maria Thompson
June 16th
Kathy Boyer
June 27th
Craig Henderson
July 5th
Chris Lyman
July 6th
Ray Riad Malki
July 7th

were inducted into the club bringing our
total membership to 50! (separate story)

Tomorrow is in good hands with young
people like Addison Okayasu and Alina
Frank Pham already exhibiting their
strong caring, heart for service, and well-
developed leadership skills. Addison is the
outgoing president of the Glendora
Rotary Interact Club and Alina is the
daughter of Rotarian Lisa Frank. They
have both exhibited the attributes of
"Service Above Self" and were honored
for their work at the demotion event.

Gary Boyer, Mike Antenessi and Gene
Morrill were taken with the majestic trees
in Jane and Dennis Bock's back yard.



Inductees Shelly Gore and Nick Argos
both brought their beautiful families to
the event and newest Glendora Rotary
Honorary Rotarian Tim Moore brought the
lovely Sandra Moore.

Steve Garrett and Susanne Hayek got
thrown some shade in recognition for
their work the past year. Steve, for his
work in introducing two new members,
spearheading the formation of the new

Rotaract Club, and for his work as
historian for the District. Susanne was
recognized for the newsletter and social
media contributions.

A big thank you to Jane and Dennis Bock
for their gorgeous hospitality. Thank you
also to Kathy Boyer and Tricia Franklin
for table settings, decorations and
assisting Jane on the demotion event.

Rotarian of the Year 2024-2025
Congratulations to Craig Henderson for his selection as the 2024-2025
Rotarian of the Year for the Rotary Club of Glendora. Craig was selected
by 24-25 President Rudy Hayek for his outstanding service to the club in

https://www.facebook.com/rudy.hayek?__cft__[0]=AZUBlq2GHSm8fZPeHoMvZFi3Fh27cN0zBihuXnZibJR0POhsuPffJiIzOZDFa_Sj98JGk09F5cKMka3HrB-OCMBQqan_R6qhfSilJn5cqfDThfJxjArLCtZ5hCwPAL7jJEGwNmpfSwLe7eOUWierZCXnVTwN0W294OvJwlIAnwrSSWpZoichA8xRn6fX9Ao-iUN51BERrZJrvoJ8an43Y0He&__tn__=-]K-R


his role as the club's Rotary International Foundation Chairperson. Craig's
belief in the mission of the Rotary Foundation and his championing of the
cause resulting in donations meeting the $10,000 goal set for this Rotary
year from our club as well as exceeding the club's Polio Plus goal. Well
done Craig!
Congratulations to Craig Henderson for his selection as the 2024-2025
Rotarian of the Year for the Rotary Club of Glendora. Craig was selected
by 24-25 President Rudy Hayek for his outstanding service to the club in
his role as the club's Rotary International Foundation Chairperson. Craig's
belief in the mission of the Rotary Foundation and his championing of the
cause resulting in donations meeting the $10,000 goal set for this Rotary
year from our club as well as exceeding the club's Polio Plus goal. Well
done Craig!

Joe Cina - Honorary Rotarian
In recognition of his timeless and ongoing service, Joe Cina has been
awarded with a lifetime "Honorary Rotarian" designation as well as an
upgrade to his Paul Harris Fellowship. The club can never thank Joe
enough for his numerous and invaluable contributions to Rotary and to
the community. From his spear-heading of the Rotary Concert at Citrus
College to teacher mini-grants to the club website and social media, and
the millions of unseen, unmentioned ways in which Joe helps the Rotary
Club, tangibly and intangibly, there will never be an adequate
appreciation. In recognition of his timeless and ongoing service, Joe Cina
has been awarded with a lifetime "Honorary Rotarian" designation as well
as an upgrade to his Paul Harris Fellowship. The club can never thank Joe
enough for his numerous and invaluable contributions to Rotary and to
the community. From his spear-heading of the Rotary Concert at Citrus
College to teacher mini-grants to the club website and social media, and
the millions of unseen, unmentioned ways in which Joe helps the Rotary
Club, tangibly and intangibly, there will never be an adequate
appreciation.

Tim Moore-Honorary Rotarian
President-Elect of the Monrovia Rotary Club and Glendora resident Tim
Moore has spent many, many Tuesday mornings at our regular Rotary
meetings. At each of those meetings Tim has donated to Pauline our
"Fine Pig" assisting the club in hitting our Polio+ goal and now giving
towards our club charity budget. Tim has provided hands-on help to our
new Rotaract President Trevor Benson, as well as donating towards his
Rotaract Club. Since we can't steal him from the Monrovia Rotary Club,
the next best thing was to make him an honorary member of our club.
(Yes, a Rotarian can be a member of one club and an Honorary Member
of another club).

Thank you, Tim, for your generosity and also for increasing the average
height of the club.

Fifty Strong!
The Rotary Club of Glendora inducted it's 48th, 49th, and 50th members at the annual demotion dinner. Inducting them were
District Governor Mike Driebe, District Governor Elect Gilda Moshir and District Governor Nominee Dennis Franklin, also the
club's membership chair. The newest Rotarians are Shelly Gore, Nick Argos and Beverly Jafari.

https://www.facebook.com/rotary?__cft__[0]=AZUBlq2GHSm8fZPeHoMvZFi3Fh27cN0zBihuXnZibJR0POhsuPffJiIzOZDFa_Sj98JGk09F5cKMka3HrB-OCMBQqan_R6qhfSilJn5cqfDThfJxjArLCtZ5hCwPAL7jJEGwNmpfSwLe7eOUWierZCXnVTwN0W294OvJwlIAnwrSSWpZoichA8xRn6fX9Ao-iUN51BERrZJrvoJ8an43Y0He&__tn__=-]K-R
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A bit about each new Rotarian, starting with Beverly Jafari. Beverly is well known to the club as the wife of 23 year
Rotarian DJ Jafari. They live in Glendora and have two sons, two daughters, and seven grandchildren. Together they own
Glendora Tire and Brake.

Beverly’s family has deep roots here in Glendora. They were some of the earliest settlers in the area. In fact, like Glendora's
Mayor, she is a 6th generation Glendoran. Her deep roots extend far beyond Glendora to the first settlers of this country. She
is a Daughter of the American Revolution and has also served on that Executive Board.

Retired from 17 years at Lockhead Aircraft, Beverly enjoys watercolor painting and camping. She has chosen to express her
desire to serve her community with the Glendora Rotary Club.

Michelle (Shelly) Gore Shelly was introduced to us by Tom and Elaine Stricklin. Shelly is a long-time resident of Glendora.
She has been married to her husband Wayne for 31 years. Together they have 2 daughters – Darby (27), and Shelby (25).
Shelly has college degrees from Mt Sac, Cal State Long Beach, Cal Poly and her masters from National University. She put all
that education to work as a teacher in the Basset USD for the last 29 years and recently retired. She is joining Rotary
because she is a go-getter with bundles of energy and she wanted to continue to use her time and ability to help others and
be involved in the community.

Nicholas Apostolopoulos (Nick Argos) Nick grew up as the son of a Greek father and Ukrainian mother in Brooklyn NY,
and as a result he speaks fluent Russian. Nick and his wife Melissa live just a few miles from here in Via Verde with their
newborn son John Reese. He is the owner and president of Homewatch Caregivers of Glendora, Nick enjoys travel,
motorsports, basketball and most of all, being with his family. He joined because he wanted to get involved and have an
impact in the community and values developing relationships and connecting with people.

Beverly, Shelly, and Nick, The Rotary Club of Glendora is so happy and grateful that you chose to express your heart for
service us. Welcome to the family!

All the INFO ON THE 2025 Field of Heroes
Below are the flyers for Field of Heroes flag purchase and sponsorship and directly below is the set up and take down
schedule from Gene. The more hands, the quicker the job is done! Please save some time for your club this 4th of July
holiday and help us get the flags up and down.









Tour the DAR State House
The large and stately house at the corner of Bennett and Vermont is the California State Society Headquarters of the
Daughters of the American Revolution. Built originally for the Rueben Hamlin family, it was purchased by the DAR in 1982.
Local lore says there are many documented ghost sightings on the property.

It is not often open to the public but there is an upcoming opportunity to tour the home, have dinner and bring an item to be
appraised. Please see the flyer below! If you wish to attend the dinner and have a treasure appraised, please scan the QR
code on the flyer or mail a check to the address on the flyer.



Stone Retirement Reception




